
Woodland Elementary School
Regularly Scheduled SBDM Meeting
June 17, 2020
Members Present: Dawn Tarquinio, Jenn Ford, Donna Slatton, Beverly Weatherington, and Freddie Murphy. Members Absent: None. Recording Secretary: Ashley Brus. Guests: Eric Bristol, Penny Ellis and Casey Holbert.
1. Opening Business
The meeting was called to order at 4:31 p.m.
a. June Agenda Approval- A motion was made to approve the June agenda by Jenn Ford  and seconded by Donna Slatton. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the June agenda.
b. May Regular Meeting Minutes- A motion was made by Jenn Ford to approve the May Regular Meeting Minutes and seconded by Beverly Weatherington. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the May Regular Meeting Minutes. 
c. Good News Reports- none
d. Public Comment- none
2. Student Achievement
a. Winter MAP data updates by group- Mrs. Tarquinio presented to the council the projected winter growth data for MAP for each grade level. It was determined that we will need to take a look at the data again on our vertical planning day to discuss those students who didn't meet their projection in the winter. A concern was shared regarding the educational impact to student academic progress due to the amount of time we have been out of school due to COVID-19.
3. School Improvement Planning
a. I and I Checks- Implementation and Impact checks need to be done regularly to monitor the progress of our CSIP goals. The suggestion was made to build them into our master calendar so that everyone is aware of what we have on our CSIP and determining if it is is making an impact. It is up to the council to ensure that these are indeed happening and making sure that the money we are spending is making an impact. When creating our plan, we must consider if our goals and plan of action are making an impact. Mrs. Tarquinio proposed that the impact checks be reported to the council on the months that we don’t have other data listed. The council members agreed and the reporting dates will be set at the July regularly scheduled SBDM meeting. 
b. NTI Standards Coverage- Mrs. Tarquinio asked the teachers in the last week of school to go through the standards and check those that were covered before NTI began and those that were covered after. This is going to be a big activity during vertical planning when we do our PL and PD days as we need to make sure we focus on those immediately when the new school year starts. Mrs. Ellis inquired into whether this data will also be provided for the first grade teachers from North Park. Mrs. Tarquinio stated she will talk with Mrs. Brandenburg at North Park to see if this information could be provided. We do have the data from North Park with regards to their winter MAP and where the incoming 1st grade students are on the skills continuum. 
c. Impact Kentucky Working Conditions Survey Results- The results of the Impact Kentucky Working Conditions Survey are in. Mrs. Morgan had the school principals review and compare them with Studer Employee Engagement Survey. Woodland’s results show that we led the district in our working conditions. While we are ahead of the curve when it comes to employee satisfaction (like minded and sharing the same vision), there is a disconnect between employee culture and student achievement as our student achievement is lower than expected. We will be working on addressing these results through PLCs and staff meetings. 
d. Monthly Review- Mrs. Tarquinio shared with the council that there will be a change in the instructional school day as there is a need for bank time throughout the school year of instructional minutes in case we need to utilize non-instructional days in the future. The new instructional times are from 7:25 a.m.- 2:15 p.m.
i. May - 1st-now NTI Day (formerly no school); 15th-last day for students; May 19th-Professional Learning Day; 21st-HCS Board Meeting; May 22-last day for staff; 25th - HCS Offices Closed for Memorial Day; 26th - Report cards mailed home to those who did not pick up
ii. June - 12th - tentative Title I Budgets due to CO; 18th - HCS Board Meeting 6:00
iii. July - 20th/21st - Admin Leadership Retreat; 27th - KSI Team Meeting; 30th - Tentative Open House
iv. August - 4th - Opening Day for Staff; 6th - first day for students; 20th - HCS Board Meeting
4. Budget Report
a. April Schedule of Balances- Mrs. Tarquinio provided the council members with a copy of the April Schedule of Balances. A motion to approve the April Schedule of Balances was made by Jenn Ford and seconded by Donna Slatton. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the April Schedule of Balances.
b. May Schedule of Balances- Mrs. Tarquinio provided the council members with a copy of the May Schedule of Balances. A motion to approve the May Schedule of Balances was made by Freddie Murphy and seconded by Beverly Weatherington. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the May Schedule of Balances.
c. Title I Tentative Budgets- Mrs. Tarquinio presented the tentative 2020-2021 Title I basic, salaries and parent/family engagement budgets. Mrs. Tarquinio shared that she met with Mrs. Foster and Mrs. French at CO to work on the Title I budgeting. We will be able to budget for the instructional assistant for the behavioral classroom into TItle I with additional duties that need to be done. A motion was made by Donna Slatton to approve the tentative 2020-2021 Title I basic, salaries and parent/family engagement budgets. The motion was seconded by Freddie Murphy. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the tentative Title I basic, salaries and parent/family engagement budgets.
5. Committee Reports
a. Professional Learning Action Team - The Professional Learning Action Team worked on the Wellness Policy and their work was presented to the council last month at the May regularly scheduled meeting. 
b. Student Learning Action Team - The Student Learning Action Team will review the Student Assignment Policy and School Day and Week Policy on the first PLD of the 2020-2021 school year.
c. Family Learning Action Team - The Family Learning Action Team worked on incorporating the FRC components into the CSIP. Their work was presented to the council last month at the May Regularly scheduled meeting and Mrs. Tarquinio has revised the CSIP to include the FRC components as suggested. 
d. Leadership Environment Action Team - The Leadership Environment Action Team worked on the Emergency Plan Policy and their work was presented to the council for a first reading last month at the May regularly scheduled meeting. The council conducted the second reading and a motion was made by Jenn Ford to approve the Emergency Plan Policy and seconded by Beverly Weatherington. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the Emergency Plan Policy. 
e. Shared Leadership Action Team - The Shared Leadership Action Team worked on the Committee Policy and their work was presented to the council for a first reading last month at the May regularly scheduled meeting. The council conducted the second reading and a motion was made by Donna Slatton to approve the Committee Policy and seconded by Jenn Ford. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the Committee Policy.
f. Leadership Events Action Team - The Leadership Events Action Team worked on the Technology Use Policy and their work was presented to the council last month at the May Regularly scheduled meeting.
g. Schoolwide Goal Achievement Action Team - The Schoolwide Goal Achievement Action Team worked on the Instructional Practices Policy and will continue this work on the first PLD of the 2020-2021 school year.
h. Student Led Action Team - The Student Led Action Team worked on the Title I Parent Involvement Policy and Title I Parent Learning Compact. Their work was presented to the council last month at the May Regularly scheduled meeting.
6. Bylaw or Policy Review/Readings/Adoption for May
a. Extracurricular Programs - Extracurricular Programs were tabled for review by Action Teams at the first PLD of the 2020-2021 school year.
7. New Business
a. Lexia- We no longer are required to use iRead for our primary students. Mr. Sutton negotiated with Lexia and was able to obtain the program for us for free. In order to utilize the program, our council has to approve moving forward with its adoption. A motion to approve the adoption of Lexia was made by Jenn Ford and seconded by Donna Slatton. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the adoption of Lexia at Woodland. 
b. Mystery Science- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that TCI has been the curriculum that the district is utilizing to drive next generation science instruction. The cost to renew Mystery Science at the school level is $2,000. Mrs. Tarquinio shared that she was able to negotiate the cost down to $500. Bristol shared generation genius- similar to mystery science but felt it went into greater depth; the council requested to table this until the July meeting so that research and quotes can be done for the two programs;
c. Generation Genius- Mr. Bristol shared his experience with Generation Genius. While it is similar to Mystery Science, he feels that it goes into greater depth. The council requested to table this until the July regularly scheduled meeting so that research and quotes can be acquired to appropriately compare Mystery Science and Generation Genius.
d. Council Training- Penny Ellis, Eric Bristol and Freddie Murphy will need to complete experienced member training by October. Casey Holbert will need to complete the new member training by the end of July. Mrs. Tarquinio stated she will share the training information. 
e. Council Transition- As this meeting is the last regularly scheduled council meeting for the 2019-2020 school year, we will be transitioning to the 2020-2021 school council next month. Mrs. Smalls-Young will be joining as a new parent member next month. 
f. Background Checks for Parent Members- Background checks for parent members are only required for new members or those that have a break in service.
g. Parent Elections- Parent elections are complete as they were done online and our parent members for the 2020-2021 council are Freddie Murphy and Diana Smalls-Young.
h. 20-21 meeting dates/times- The 2020-2021 council meeting dates and times will be determined at the July regularly scheduled meeting which will be on the 15th at 4:30 p.m.
8. Ongoing Learning
a. KASC profile update- Mrs. Tarquinio will update the new council member profiles with KASC.
b. Conducting online interviews- Online interviews have already been implemented.
c. Summer learning from KY Historical Society- The KY Historical Society has summer learning opportunities available.
9. Upcoming Deadlines
a. July 1 - newly elected members take office
10. Adjournment-  A motion was made by Donna Slatton to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Beverly Weatherington. The meeting adjourned at 5:33 p.m.
